

TOWN OF MARION

PLANNING BOARD

August 3, 2015
Main Conference Room

Marion Town House

Two Spring Street
MEMBERS PRESENT:      Rob Lane, Chairman
Rico Ferrari Vice-Chairman 
Norm Hills, Clerk
Jennifer Francis



             
Steve Gonsalves

Eileen Marum

Mike Popitz 
MEMBERS ABSENT:         None Absent
BOARD ASSISTANT:
Terri Santos 
ALSO PRESENT:

Dennis and Karen Clemishaw

Jean Perry
Bob Rogers

Greg Carey

Dana Anderson

Ted North

Commencement – Chairman Lane called the regular meeting to order at 7:00P.M. 
Approval of Minutes
Motion made by Member Marum to approve the minutes of March 16, 2015, seconded by Member Popitz.

VOTE: 7-0-0
Correspondence

Chairman Lane explained that in the past there had not been any votes for peer review engineers or contracts signed for peer review engineers. He noted that Town Counsel, Jon Witten, indicated that we should be voting on the peer review engineer each time and entering into a standard contract. Not with standing any RFPs that have been submitted and irrespective of past practice he noted that Member Francis, who will be the Project Representative for the gas station, would need to present to the Board the proposed peer engineering firm and the reason to use them and have the Board vote. 
Update -Master Plan 
Vice Chairman Ferrari explained that they had a successful workshop and SERPEDD will put together a draft report of the Workshop. He reported that one interview for the part time planner had been completed, there are three more to interview. 

Clerk Hills noted that October 17 will be the next workshop and the following workshop will be on December. He is talking to SPREEDD about a draft contract for the next elements of the Master Plan so we can vote on it before the end of the year.  The current contract expires December 31.

It was noted that there is link on the Town and the Planning Board website to the SRPEDD Master Plan website. The workshop report will not be there until probably next week.    

Old Business

Chairman Lane noted that the revised Planning Board Forms (4A, 4B, 4C, 4D) will be continued to the next meeting to allow Clerk Hills and the Board Assistant to discuss them.

Clerk Hills proposed that the Board formally vote on the concept the Project Coordinator.
Motion made by Clerk Hills to accept the concept of a Project Coordinator moving forward, seconded by Member Marum.
VOTE: 7-0-0
Clerk Hills offered to put together an outline of the roles and responsibilities of the Project Coordinator

Approval of Bills
Motion made by Member Marum to approve the bill for The Wanderer for the Master Plan Advertisement for 140.00, seconded by Member Popitz.
VOTE: 7-0-0

Clerk Hills noted that when we do hire a planner we will need to pay for a computer.    Vice-Chairman Ferrari mentioned that he may be able to lend his Apple lap top computer.
Comments to the ZBA – 69 East Avenue, Lisa and Ben Proctor 

After discussion it was decided to comment that they need to define the Flood Plain with respect to the building and be aware of the flood plain lines.
Continued Public Hearing – Site Plan Review and Special Permit Solar Farm, Clean Energy Collective off Tucker Lane c/o GAF Engineering
Motion Made by Vice-Chairman Ferrari to open the public hearing, seconded by Member Francis.

VOTE: 7-0-0
Clerk Hills read the legal notice into record.  
Chairman Lane explained the public hearing procedure and noted that the Board had received 2 letters of support from abutting neighbors and a letter of support from the Energy Management Committee (on file in the Planning Office). He noted that the Boards decision will not be finalized until after the 61A time limitations.
Clerk Hills asked if the other engineer had a chance to see the response. It was noted that the response had not been reviewed by the applicants engineer or the Board until this evening.

Vice Chairman Ferrari noted that the meeting was not live this evening.

Mr. Rogers noted that they share some of the blame as they were not able to get the complete resubmission to Coneco until last Friday. There is a hearing scheduled with the Board of Selectmen on August 4 on the withdrawal of the land from Chapter 61A. They are moving forward with the Lease area plan.

Chairman Lane commented that he is not satisfied that the dimensions meet the requirements of the bylaw of what is being taken out of Chapter 61A
Mr. Carey noted that this was raised at the last public hearing and that the notice was filed with Town Counsel, he asked for clarification on what we need to do the correct area.

Chairman Lane explained that the first thing must find out are what the appropriate setbacks of 30 and 35 feet that the bylaw requires. If there could be a residence the setbacks must be 100 feet from solar panels and the setbacks should be within the boundaries of the land taken out of Chapter 61A. Also to be considered is that a lien can only be created on a legal lot so there could be issues with financing.
Mr. Carey noted that they would like to get in writing any outstanding issues such as setbacks and the legal issues.  

Chairman Lane noted that the lots could be sub divided so must prove that a house cannot be built with statement saying that it is not possible to sub divide or the owner of the property will not subdivide.  

After discussion it was decided that they would need the portion of land taken out of 61A superimposed on the plan with a Mylar. Town Counsel will review the escrow agreement and Chairman Lane will put together a memo of requirements.

Vice Chairman Ferrari suggested that the Consulting engineer and Applicant engineer meet and establish what the set backs are.

Mr. Rogers noted that one other component is the drainage and separation to groundwater that they would like to request a waiver reducing the two foot separation to one foot. He noted that this is something the Board has the authority waive and that he would work with Coneco to make sure they are satisfactory. He noted that a 2 foot separation could impact the property substantially.

Chairman Lane poled the board about their sense of accepting the one foot separation. The Board as a whole agreed that they had no problem with waiving the infiltration to one foot. 

The Coneco representative noted that the Board can grant waivers to the subdivision rules and regulations but this is a MassDEP requirement. MassDEP will review and will bounce it back if not it is not acceptable. He stated that he has no issues with the water quality.
 After discussion Chairman Lane suggested that the Board not vote yet on the one foot separation as they are not prepared to do so. 

A short discussion addressed the question of potential drainage onto Tucker Lane. Mr. Rogers responded that he was confident that there was no danger of flooding.
Chairman Lane noted he would like to move to the escrow agreement which ultimately is up to Town Counsels final recommendation. He has two primary thoughts (1) compliance with the bylaw, and (2) the amount available to Marion. He then itemized his conditions/concerns:

1. Four parties must sign: the Town, Clean Energy, the land owner, and the escrow agent 

2. There is no term for the escrow agreement


3. The escrow amount is not yet determined


4. The escrow amount will be reevaluated every seven years


5. Innumerate the bylaw section covered by the escrow


6. Waive defenses on call of escrow


7. If sell interest as operator, the new operator has to be included, CLC still under escrow


8. The obligation runs with the land


9. Must use a Massachusetts bank for escrow


10. Lender must recognize the rights of the escrow agreement.
After discussion on the escrow agreement, Chairman Lane asked for comments from the Public and there were none.

Motion made by Member Ferrari to continue the public hearing August 17, 2015 at 7:15, seconded by Member Francis.  

Motion made by Member Marum to adjourn, seconded by Member Popitz at 8:18P.M.

VOTE: 7-0-0

List of Documents Received: 
Minutes of March 16, 2015
Application - Site Plan Review and Special Permit Solar Farm, Clean Energy Collective off Tucker Lane c/o GAF Engineering
GAF Energy Collective Site Development Plans Revision 1 dated July 28, 2015
GAF Supplemental Storm water Report dated July 30, 2015

Coneco Peer Review dated July 22. 2015

GAF Peer Review Response dated July 29, 2015

Coneco Peer Review dated August 3, 2015
ZBA Application – 69 East Avenue, Lisa and Ben Proctor 

Bill the Wanderer for the Master Plan Advertisement for 140.00
Note: The documents, reports, correspondences, submittals, notices, exhibits are a part of the official record along with these minutes.
Respectfully Submitted,
Norm Hills, Clerk
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